

## **HOUSTON-GALVESTON AREA COUNCIL**

OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

**To:** Mayors – Home Rule Cities

**Subject:** 2025 General Assembly Designations

From: Chuck Wemple Date: September 19, 2024

The Houston-Galveston Area Council has had an exciting and eventful 2024. We remain dedicated to better serving our member governments. We are working to do this by continuing to bring the conversation to your communities to listen to your needs and determining how we can help improve quality of life across the region. Thus far we have visited all of our regions' counties, and have started the second round of visits.

As we look forward to 2025, we ask that you appoint elected leaders from your governing body to represent your community and be a part of our decision-making progress. H-GAC bylaws allow each member of Home Rule cities to designate an elected official to represent you on the General Assembly and at the Home Rule cities caucus meeting. At the caucus meeting, Home Rule cities from across the region will elect two members to represent all Home Rule cities on the H-GAC Board of Directors, and two members to serve as alternates.

I have attached the nomination form on which you can designate your representatives. Please email the completed form to Vanessa.McKeehan@h-gac.com. If more information concerning General Assembly and Board of Directors membership would be useful, please contact me at 713-993-4514 or Rick Guerrero at 713-993-4598.

A dinner meeting of Home Rule city representatives is scheduled for Thursday, November 7, 2024 starting at 6:00 p.m. It will be at the The Royal Sonesta, 2222 W Loop S, Houston, TX 77027. Your city's designees are highly encouraged to attend and help elect the 2025 Home Rule Cities' representatives to the H-GAC Board of Directors.

Thank you for your continuing participation and support for the Houston-Galveston Area Council. We look forward to working with you in the coming year.

Sincerely,



Chuck Wemple